SHEA Newsletter

Edited by Robert A. Weinstein, MD

The Society of Hospital Epidemiologists of America President Richard A. Garibaldi, MD, Farmington, Connecticut President-Elect Walter J. Hierholzer, MD, New Haven, Connecticut Vice-President Dennis G. Maki, MD, Madison, Wisconsin Past-President William E. Scheckler, MD, Madison, Wisconsin Councilor Murray D. Batt, MD, Park Ridge, Illinois Councilor N. Joel Ehrenkranz, MD, Miami, Florida Councilor Peter A. Gross, MD, Hackensack, New Jersey Councilor Peter N.R. Heseltine, MD, Los Angeles, California

SHEA Board Meeting

The SHEA board met on October 23, 1988. Timothy Townsend, MD, secretary, reported that 59 new members have joined SHEA since January 1, 1988, bringing our membership to approximately 500. He also reported the recent election results: C. Glen Mayhall, MD, vice-president; Bruce Hamory, MD, treasurer; and Jeffrey Band, MD and Dennis Schaberg, MD, councillors.

John Burke, MD, treasurer, reported that our income, primarily \$23,000 in dues, has exceeded our expenses and that the Society financial balance is \$57,000. He noted that our net worth has been stable for the past two to three years, despite a marked decrease in pharmaceutical company support.

Richard Garibaldi, MD, president, reflected on the accomplishments of 1988, which include an increase in membership; the SHEA/CDC training course (see November *Newsletter*) for fellows and new chairs of infection control committees (which despite being held in August in Atlanta was well attended and quite oversubscribed); plans for a second annual SHEA/CDC course which will be codirected by Allen Kaiser, MD and Donald Goldmann, MD and will immediately precede the CDC's April 1989 Epidemic Intelligence Service Conference; the formal association of SHEA with the-journal, *Infection Con-*

trol and Hospital Epidemiology; and an outreach to infectious disease fellows that included the training course and specific mailings to encourage fellows to become associate members of SHEA.

Dr. Garibaldi stated that plans were well underway for the March 1989 SHEA national conference, "New Challenges and Controversies" (see November *Newsletter* and the program in the center of this issue). SHEA members are urged to submit abstracts for the poster sessions of this meeting.

Dr. Garibaldi further noted that the Severity of Illness Working Group published its findings in the journal (see July issue) and that the SHEA/APIC task force is currently reviewing

the issue of the HIV-infected health care worker (see below).

Finally, Dr. Garibaldi reviewed the deliberations of the SHEA presidents' strategic planning session (see summary below).

Strategic Long-Term Planning

In early October, Dr. Garibaldi convened a meeting of past SHEA presidents and the president-elect to formulate long-term plans.

The group agreed to make the SHEA/CDC training course (see above) an annual event. This offering will be directed by a subcommittee of the Educational Activities Committee.

Please send me Society of Hospita requires a doctora participation in a t	al Epidemiologists al degree and eit	of America ther activity	(SHEA). (E	ligibility for	member	rship
My address is: (Please print)						
Marl this request	,			etary, Brady	119, Jo	ohns
Hopkins Hospital,	ooo ii. wolle St	., bailinore,	WID 21205.			